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Date 12 September 2025 
 

Notice to Residents – Evergreen Noordhoek & Lake Michelle 

 

Dear Residents, 

We are pleased to share some positive news regarding our nursing team. 

Registered Nurse Nicola Brand has been promoted to Nursing Services Manager at Evergreen Muizenberg 
with effect from 1 October 2025. Nicola has shown exceptional dedication and leadership during her time 
with us, and we congratulate her on this well-deserved achievement. 

To ensure continuity of care, Registered Nurse Fortunate Khoza, who has been part of the Evergreen Health 
team for more than two years, will be stepping into Nicola’s current role as temporary RN from 1 October 
2025. 

Nurse Khoza qualified as a Registered Nurse in 2013 and brings with her a wealth of experience, having 
worked in several hospitals in both Cape Town and Johannesburg, including Stikland Psychiatric Hospital. 
She joined Evergreen Health in 2023, where she has been serving in our Healthcare Centre at Broadacres. 
Known for her professionalism, compassion, and competence, she is well-versed in Evergreen Health 
standards and practices. 

Nurse Khoza will be transferring from Johannesburg to Cape Town to assist at Noordhoek until a suitable 
permanent appointment is made. Thereafter, she will take up her role at the Muizenberg Sub-Acute 
Facility. 

We are confident that her skills and experience will ensure the continued high quality of care our residents 
expect. 

We are grateful for your continued support as we strengthen our nursing leadership to serve you even 
better. Please join us in congratulating Nicola on her promotion and in warmly welcoming Nurse Khoza to 
her new responsibilities. 

 
Elize Porter 
Managing Director 
Evergreen Health 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


